
 

Reference #: 2023-153-IP 

From:   Inpatient Value, Incentives, and Quality Reporting Outreach and Education 

 Support Contractor 

Sent:   October 18, 2023 

To:    IQR Program Listserve 

Subject:  CMS Delays Release of PSI Measure Data  

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has identified an error in the calculation 

of the CMS Patient Safety Indicator (PSI) measures; updates to these measures were to appear in 

the October 2023 Care Compare release, which has now been moved to November 2023.  

With CMS’s commitment to data accuracy, CMS PSI measure data will not be updated for the 

November release. Instead, the November 2023 Care Compare release will continue to display 

previously released CMS PSI data.  

The corrected data will be provided for preview during the January 2024 preview period; that 

period is scheduled to occur during October 2023.  

Note: No additional data or actions are required by providers.  

Please do not respond directly to this email. For further assistance regarding the information 

contained in this message, please contact the Inpatient Value, Incentives, and Quality Reporting 

(VIQR) Outreach and Education Support Contract Team at the Quality Question and Answer 

Tool at https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa or (844) 472-4477. 

https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa



